Minutes NCERA-013 Meeting

The Lodge Hotel and Conference Center
Bettendorf, IA

February 26-27, 2007
NCERA 013 State Representatives Present:

Indiana – Sylvie Brouder

Iowa – Antonio Mallarino

Kansas – Dave Mengel
Michigan – Darryl Warncke

Missouri – Manjula Nathan

South Dakota – Ron Gelderman 

Wisconsin – John Peters

Others Present: Iowa – Brian Hill, Kansas – Kent Martin, Michigan – Jon Dahl, 
Ontario – Keith Reid, Wisconsin – Carrie Laboski.

The meeting was called to order at 1:00pm on February 26 by Darryl Warncke.  

There was no representative in attendance from Illinois, Ohio, Minnesota, Nebraska, and North Dakota.  Pennsylvania has chosen to withdraw from the NCERA-013 committee.  Concern was expressed over the declining attendance in recent years. Darryl Warncke will contact the administrative advisor, Ken Grafton, to see if something can be done to improve attendance at future committee meetings.

Current NCERA-013 Officers:

An adjustment was made to the following schedule due to the resignation of Achim Doberman.  It was agreed that terms will follow the federal fiscal year.  Example – the 2006-2008 term will be October 2006 – September 2008.

Past Chair:
Achim Doberman 


Chair

Darryl Warncke
2006-2008 
Chair Elect
Sylvie Brouder 
2006-2008  (to be Chair in 2008 - 2010)

Secretary
John Peters

2006-2008  (to be Chair-Elect in 2008 – 2010 and

         Chair in 2010 - 2012)

Ron Gelderman provided a summary of the states that have served as chair since 1994.

 

1994  MN

1995  OH

1996  KS

1997  SD

1998  IA

1999  PA

00-01 ND

02-03 MO

04-05 NE

06-08 MI (shift to federal fiscal year calendar Oct.-Sept.)
08-10 IN

10-12 WI

 

The only one not on the above list is IL. So, depending on representation, next would be IL and then on down the list.

Ken Grafton has assumed the Administrative Advisor position but was unable to attend.  Darryl Warncke indicated that all of the official state representatives need to check the NIMMS site to make sure they are listed on the site as the state representative.  The minutes of the previous meeting (held in November of 2005 in Des Moines, IA) were distributed, reviewed and approved.  After an overview of the agenda, state reports followed.

Iowa – Antonio Mallarino & Brian Hill:  The number of soil samples received at the soil testing lab remained approximately the same at about 25,000.  Approximately 65% were research samples and the others were farm, horticulture, or lawn samples.  The number of plant tissue samples analyzed also remained at approximately 8,000, about 60% for cornstalk nitrate test from a state-wide commodity group implementation program.  From the soil-test certification side, the State has decided to continue basing the program on the NAPT (is not accepting an alternative program).  The State Department of Ag, following our advice, approved changing the procedure to determine particle size of lime materials by moving from wet-sieving of previously dried samples to "as is" wet-sieving after 3 hours wet shaking.  The College of Ag, which had an interim Dean since Katherine Woteki took another job, promoted former Executive Dean Wendy Winterstein to the position. The new Dean designated faculty member Kendall Lamkey as interim Agronomy Department Chair (a plant breeder), and is now requesting the Provost's authorization for designating him as Chair for the rest of a 5-year period.  The College of Ag continue having serious budget problems, which has resulted in continued 3-year freeze for four Soils positions lost during the last three years due to retirements or unexpected deaths (soil classification & survey, soil microbiology, soil chemistry, and soil fertility).  There are three pieces of potentially good news.  One is a strong push by the College of Ag to create a Soils Institute in Agronomy with federal funding being requested and the hope for one or two endowed positions.  The State seems to like a couple of initiatives that are requesting funds for research on biomass and bioenergy production that includes study of impacts on soil properties and the environment.  A decision was made to use a significant portion of Agronomy Endowment's money for graduate student research and teaching assistantships (rules still being discussed).  Therefore, if these things become a reality, may bring needed funding to soils research and extension programs and on the side should help soil testing.

Michigan – Darryl Warncke & Jon Dahl:  Administrative positions in the Agriculture Experiment Station and in MSU Extension have been filled and stabilized.  Jim Kells (a weed scientist), after being acting Chair, has been named Chair of the Department of Crop and Soil Sciences, following a national search.  The Crop and Soil Sciences (CSS) Department has been able to fill positions in Soil Physics-Unsaturated Hydrology, in Soil Ecology, and in Soil Biology.  Positions, with partial appointments in CSS, were also filled in Molecular Microbial Genetics and in Hydro-Ecological Engineering.   Candidates are being interviewed for a Wheat Breeding position.  The State budget is in a severe shortfall position so budget rescissions and cuts are possible.  

In the MSU Soil and Plant Nutrient Lab, 15,252 regular soil samples were analyzed from July 1, 2005 through June 30, 2006.  One or more micronutrients (primarily Mn and Zn) were requested on 1,696.  A large number of ammonium, nitrate and total N samples (near 5,000 total) were run for various research programs.  Each spring the Lab has cooperated with several County Home Hort Educators and Hardware stores/ Garden Centers to promote soil testing of lawns and gardens.  This has resulted in close to 1,000 soil samples during the promotion period.   The University accounting offices will begin charging a tax for administrative services.  It will be 0.5 % initially and then increased to 1 %.  

Missouri – Manjula Nathan:
Big news at the College of Agriculture, Food, and Natural Resources (CAFNR) is the proposed budget cut from the earmarked federal funds. The college will face a 16 Million dollar budget cut which will affect many programs. The Dean is anticipating quite a few programs and positions to be terminated due to anticipated budget cuts. 

Michael Quart joined MU as the new Vice Provost for Extension. Marc Linit has been appointed as the Associate Dean for Research and Outreach for CAFNR. The search for Director for Division of Plant science is going on and three candidates have been identified and interviews are scheduled for March. Three positions were filled at the Division of Plant Sciences. Travis Teuton was hired for Turf-grass Specialist position. Kelly Tindal was hired for the Cotton Pest Management position at the Delta Research Center and Felix Christi Fritschi was hired for the Crop Physiology faculty position.  New publication on Best Management Practices for Nitrogen Fertilizer in Missouri has come out IPM 1027. Soil fertility working group is currently working on revising MU soil test recommendations. This means a soil test recommendation program has to be re-written to implement all the changes. The lab increased the soil test fee for regular fertility test (pH, Buffer pH, P, K, Ca, Mg, organic matter and estimated CEC) from $7.50 per sample to $10.00 per sample in March, 2006 after 14 years to reflect the current cost of analyses. MU labs analyzed about 36,000 soil samples this year.  Field crops 18,700; Home lawns and gardens 5300; Commercial Horticulture and Turf 800, Precision Agriculture 3,200 and Research 8,000 samples  The lab also analyzed 600 plant, 65 water, 26 greenhouse media, 32 compost samples, and  30 manure samples. Lab research on evaluation Mehlich extractant for Missouri soils and use of Modified Mehlich Buffer for lime determinations has been completed.

Indiana – Sylvie Brouder:  Personnel - A search for a new president is currently underway at Purdue University. Dave Petritz, Associate Dean and Director of Cooperative Extension Service, will retire in July 2007, and a search for his replacement is just being initiated. Tom Jordan, Assistant Director, Agriculture and Natural Resources, has announced his intention to step down from his position and return to the Department of Botany and Plant Pathology. No replacement plans have been announced. Jim Camberato joined the Agronomy Department in Jan. 2007; he is an Associate Professor of Agronomy and a Soil Fertility Extension Specialist. On-going searches include Fred Patterson Chair in Translational Genomics (Associate/Full), Soybean Breeder (Assistant) and Crops Teaching (Assistant). 

Indiana Approved Soil Testing Lab Program – Sylvie Brouder met with State NRCS personnel to discuss their future needs concerning “Certification” or “Approval” of commercial soil testing labs operating in Indiana. The NRCS requested that Purdue University continue to provide oversight for testing lab performance within Indiana. Purdue University Administration has agreed that Sylvie Brouder may “Approve” labs but has no legislative authority to “Certify” labs. NRCS requested that this Approval program explore the possibility of reciprocity with neighboring states. S. Brouder is in the process of contacting Illinois, Kentucky, Michigan, and Ohio to determine the nature of their existing programs and to explore the potential for “Approval Reciprocity.” 

Kansas – Dave Mengel and Kent Martin:  The K-State Soil Testing lab provides soil, plant and water testing services to support extension and research activities for K-State faculty and analytical services for a number of state and federal agencies.  In addition, the lab does soil testing for the general public and analytical service work for industries, universities and agencies outside Kansas.

Personnel.  The past year has seen some significant personnel changes in the lab.

Dave Mengel stepped down as department head on December 31, 2005 and took on an active role in lab supervision and management.

Chad Godsey, RA, completed his Ph.D. in December 2005, and took a position as Oilseed Extension Specialist at Oklahoma State.  Kent Martin, who received his MS at OSU, moved into the RA position in April.

Traditionally the Agronomy Extension secretaries had provided clerical support for the lab.  However, due to staffing changes in extension, the lab has taken on that responsibility.  Shana Williams was hired in October in a 0.5 time clerical role.

Gary Griffith, a chemist in the lab for several years has been reassigned as the department’s safety officer.  Gary’s position was not replaced.

Sample volume.  Sample volume continued strong in 2006.  In the fiscal year ending June 30, 2006, the lab tested 16,594 soil samples for the public, the highest number in nearly a decade.  In addition, lime, irrigation water quality and plant tissue nitrate samples were also run for the public.

Research samples for the internal KState community and state agencies included 21,444 analyses on soil samples; 7200 analyses of plant samples; and 4430 analyses on water samples.  Research work for clients outside Kansas included: 2,110 analyses on soil samples; 1,055 analyses on plant tissue; and 446 analyses on water samples.

Research projects.  In 2004 and 2005 Chad Godsey and Dave Mengel completed a series of studies dealing with comparisons of the Georgia direction titration, Mehlich Buffer and the SMP buffer for lime requirements.  The results of those comparisons have been accepted for publication in SSSAJ.

In 2006, the lab conducted a survey of soil profile N levels prior to wheat planting.  We plan to conduct a similar survey this spring of fields going to corn or sorghum and repeat the wheat survey this fall.

Planned changes.  We are in the process of replacing our ICP.  This will be a joint purchase between the lab and the soil chemistry program.  If sample volume remains high, we hope to replace our Leco 2000 later this fall.

Ontario – Keith Reid: Sharp increases in commodity prices, as well as increasing fertilizer prices, have resulted in increased interest in soil sampling.  The challenge this year was the extremely wet conditions during the fall, which delayed corn and soy harvest and prevented some planned sampling.  Mild weather during January allowed some late sampling to occur.

The Clean Water Act was passed by the Ontario legislature in October of 2006, which empowers the government to pass regulations for the protection of drinking water sources.  These will require local municipalities to develop watershed-based source protection plans, according to guidelines that are still under development.  It is unclear how much impact this may have on agriculture.

The second edition of the Soil Fertility Handbook was released in January of 2007.  This book has been extensively revised and updated, with 25 new tables and illustrations and the addition of color photos of nutrient deficiencies.  It is available for a cost of $40 (Can).

South Dakota – Ron Gelderman:  Sample Numbers - Fall 2006 sample numbers were higher than normal because of quick harvest and dry soil conditions.  For the year the lab tested 15,000 producer soil samples, 4500 research soil samples, and 1200 plant samples.   

Crop Report - Most of the state except the east central suffered drought stress.  Western SD was extremely dry with just enough soil moisture to germinate fall planted winter wheat.  Fall soil moisture is only adequate in the eastern 1/3 of the state.

Personnel - New president David Chicoine took over Jan. 1.  Gary Lemme is Dean of Ag. and he began about 2 years ago.  John Kirby is the new director of Ag. Expt. Sta. and began about 1 year ago.  A director of Extension will be hired in a year.  Sue Blodgett (Montana State) began Feb. 1st as Plant Science Dept. Head.  The Dept has (as of July 1) 5 of 11 soil positions open and will be fortunate to have 3 replaced.  One is scheduled to be replaced with a sustainable/organic person.

Research Budgets - Budgets for the Ag. Expt. Station are very tight with funding for Research Associates and Assistants salaries to be cut over a 3 year period.  Each project will need to generate funds for these salaries with soft dollars.

Wisconsin – John Peters and Carrie Laboski:  Wisconsin moved to the MRTN approach for corn in 2006 and also a complete revision of publication A2809 “Nutrient application guidelines for field, vegetable and fruit crops in Wisconsin” was completed in time for the annual area fertilizer dealer meetings in December 2006.  Following a thorough lime incubation study, a method change was made for buffer pH.  New lime requirement equations were developed using the Sikora buffer along with water pH.  The SMP buffer is no longer used in Wisconsin as of February 15, 2007.

Currently there are seven laboratories certified by Wisconsin Department of Agriculture, Trade and Consumer Protection (WDATCP) to test soils in Wisconsin.   The WDATCP is finalizing a process for certifying labs for manure analysis.  This certification will be available to Wisconsin certified soil testing laboratories who participate in the MAP program for manure testing.

Construction has begun on the new Institute for Environmentally Integrated Dairy Management which will be located in North Central Wisconsin.  The College of Agriculture completed the first phase of the new facility in 2005 including a 320 unit heifer research facility, calf transition facility, feed center and shop.  To date, two new USDA-ARS staff have been hired.  Plans for 2007-08 include the construction of an additional 200 unit heifer facility, 128 cow dairy unit (approx. $6mil).  Work is currently under way on a new 22,000 sq. ft. office/lab complex built at the site of the current UW-Marshfield Agricultural Research Station (approx $10 mil).  This new facility will house six new USDA-ARS researchers and their support staff in addition to four NRCS employees.

Molly Jahn took over as the twelfth Dean of the University of Wisconsin College of Agriculture and Life Sciences on August 1, 2006.  Jahn had been a professor of plant breeding and genetics since 2003 and had been on the faculty at Cornell since 1991. 

Some staffing changes have occurred in the soil fertility area.  Wayne Kussow retired in July of 2005 and has been replaced by Doug Soldat as the turf specialist.  Larry Bundy will be retiring in July 2007.

Sub-committee Reports:

Buffer pH:  J. Peters (Ch), C. Laboski, D. Mengel, M. Nathan, B. Hill
Waste disposal of SMP buffer is becoming an issue with soil testing labs.  Penn State has changed to the modified Mehlich buffer.  Wisconsin has switched to the Sikora buffer after evaluating the Mehlich and Sikora buffers.  
The objectives of this committee are to develop guidelines for evaluating alternative buffers and then carry out the evaluations with participating labs.
Education: (D. Warncke)

The NCERA-013 and the 4-State workshops have been merged.  Approximately 75 pre-registered for the workshop to be held February 27-28, 2007 at this location.  The actual attendance for the workshop was 80.  Following a discussion it was decided that the NCERA-013 workshop will be held every other year with the next one tentatively scheduled for February 2009 at a site to be determined.  
Publication: 
The committee discussed the various chapters of Publication 221 (Recommended Chemical Soil Test Procedures for the North Central Region) to determine which ones require revision.
Ch. 1 Soil Sample Preparation – No major changes needed.

Ch. 2 Standard Soil Scoop - No major changes needed.

Ch. 3 Laboratory Factors Important to Soil Extraction - No major changes needed.

Ch. 4 pH and Lime Requirement – Revision needed to include new buffer work.  A buffer pH subcommittee was established to work with this issue.
Ch. 5 Nitrate-Nitrogen - No major changes needed.

Ch. 6 Phoshorus – ICP vs. colorimetric Mehlich P information needs to be added to this chapter.  Antonio Mallarino and Doug Beegle will rewrite this chapter.

Ch. 7 Potassium and Other Basic Cations - No major changes needed.

Ch. 8 Sulfate-Sulfur – John Peters will review and determine if changes are needed.

Ch. 9 Micronutrients – A survey of states will be conducted by Keith Reid and Darryl Warncke to determine what data (calibrations/recommendations) are currently in place.

Ch. 10 Boron - No major changes needed.

Ch. 11 Chlorides - No major changes needed.

Ch. 12 Soil Organic Matter - No major changes needed.

Ch. 13 Soil Salinity - No major changes needed.

Ch. 14 Greenhouse Root Media - No major changes needed.
Ch. 15 Lab QA/QC – An update from Hoskins and Wolf should be available that can be used in the revised publication.  Manjula Nathan has contacted the authors and requested the update which will not be available until sometime later this year.
Two new chapters were proposed.  S. Brouder and D. Mengel (co-chairs), assisted by C. Laboski and A. Malarino
New Chapter #1 – What is a Soil Test? 

New Chapter #2 – Soil Test Correlation/Calibration 

Sylvie Brouder and Dave Mengel will work on these two new chapters.

The group agreed that a chapter or paper on "What is a Soil Test?" should be prepared and that a chapter or paper on "Soil test correlation /calibration" should be prepared to add to the NCERA 221 publication.  The group also discussed the idea of adding a section to each chapter indicating what method each state uses for measuring that parameter and whether the state has calibration data for their test.  This would include a brief summary of why a method is used by a particular state.  There was also discussion regarding including in each chapter the method(s) each state lab uses.  There was no consensus on doing this.

Manure:  J. Peters (Ch), Keith Reid  

The evaluation of several laboratory measurements of water soluble P is ongoing.  Initially, two primary methods for analyzing manure water extractable P (WEP) were studied.  One developed in PA by Pete Kleinman of the USDA-ARS (with assistance of Andrew Sharpley, Doug Beegle and Ann Wolf) and one developed in Arkansas by Phil Moore.  The methods vary in the solids:solution ratio (1:10 for the AK method, 1:200 for the PA method) and in sampling basis (wet weight for AK, dry weight for PA).  There were concerns/issues with both methods.  Concern with the AK method is that the solids (dry):solution ratio varies and impacts the ability of this test to predict runoff P over a wide range of manures.  Concern with the PA method is that it is difficult to take a large enough sample size for manures with high variability (e.g. poultry manures with large wood chips) and get a representative sample.  

A subcommittee of the SERA-17 work group conducted a sample exchange with about 15 labs.  Following this study, this group recommended a compromise method of 1:100 (dry wt. basis).  One of the problems is that in several states field studies that have been done were based on earlier extraction ratios and a method switch may affect the interpretation of the results.  Also, the codes have been written in some cases referencing the original methods.  Both groups are working toward the use of the 100:1 method.  A paper has been submitted for publication on this work. In addition to trying to determine the correlation between 200:1 or 10:1 numbers with the new 100:1 values, Ann Wolf is working on evaluating the use of oscillating shakers which are commonly available in soil testing laboratories. The MAP program is now accepting WEP data based on the 100:1 method.  Eventually, this new method should be added to the manure methods manual.

No specific activity is planned for this subcommittee in 2007-08.

Website:  S. Brouder (Ch), Manjula Nathan, Antonio Mallarino, Darryl Warncke

It was agreed that the committee needs to get a website up and functioning.  Sylvie Brouder volunteered the assistance of a web site specialist at Purdue to work on setting up a NCERA-013 web site.  She subsequently received approval from her department chair for this activity.  

Sensing:  D. Mengel (Ch), M. Nathan, R. Gelderman, J. Dahl
This new subcommittee will look at both field level and remote sensing.  The committee will interact with researchers involved in this type of work to gather information.

White Paper:  Planning, Conducting and Evaluating On-farm Trials.  Keith Reid will take the lead on this.  A draft version has been prepared by Keith and George Rehm, and is awaiting input from Antonio on some work done in Iowa with combine yield monitors.  It may end up being split into two or three white papers, dealing with single comparisons, and multi-rate trials.

NAPT
A general discussion on the NAPT program was held.  The program hired a new coordinator (Janice Kotuby-Amacher) in March 2006.  Currently there are about 173 labs in the program, which is down from 2006 but close to the long term average.   The NAPT oversight committee is working closely with the new coordinator to help run the program.  A trial PAP program was run for the past few years which involved double blind samples.  The cost of this program ($1250/year) was prohibitive so the program was modified for 2007.  Beginning in 2007 states that do not have their own certification program can opt for this revised PAP program.  The cost will be the NAPT cost + $200/year.  The program will provide an evaluation of the participating labs and approve the labs for soil testing if they meet the criteria specified by the national program.
One criticism of the NAPT program has been the lack of low pH soils.  All NCERA-013 members are strongly encouraged to collect soils to contribute to the program, particularly soils with low pH.  Janice can pay for shipping, and for buckets if necessary.  Each exchange needs a minimum of 16 x 5 gallon pails of each soil type.  To save shipping costs and labor, the soils should be air dried for shipping.

Annual Report (D. Warncke)

The Chair will prepare, in conjunction with the past Chair and the Chair elect, the annual report NCERA-013 report to send to NC 1 via the administrative advisor.  
Next NCERA-013 meeting:  The next meeting of the NCERA-013 committee will most likely be as part of a joint meeting with SERA-6 and NEC-1007 in June of 2008, probably in College Station, Texas.  The exact dates and location TBA at a later date.  An informal meeting might be scheduled in November 2007 to coincide with the Extension/Industry Workshop in Des Moines.  This would not be an official meeting.

Meeting was adjourned at 11:00 am, February 27, and the workshop began at 1:00pm.

Recorded by John Peters
Committee Assignments
Education: 
Darryl Warncke (ch), John Peters
Buffer pH 
John Peters (Ch), Carrie Laboski, Dave Mengel, Manjula Nathan, Brian 


Hill

K Testing –Moist Soils:     Antonio Mallarino (ch), Carrie Laboski, Brian Hill
QA/QC & NAPT liaison: 
Manjula Nathan (ch), Keith Reid  
Sensing:
Dave Mengel (Ch), Manjula Nathan, Ron Gelderman, Jon Dahl
Website:
Sylvie Brouder (Ch), Manjula Nathan, Antonio Mallarino, Darryl 



Warncke

Manure:
John Peters (ch), Keith Reid
Annual Report:
Darryl Warncke (ch), Sylvie Brouder, John Peters
NCR-13: Soil Testing and Plant Analysis

Administrative advisor:

Ken Grafton
E-Mail:
    k.grafton@ndsu.nodak.edu

	Official State Representatives:
	

	
	
	

	Illinois:
	
	

	
	
	

	Indiana:
	Sylvie Brouder

Department of Agronomy

Lilly Hall of Life Science

Purdue University
915 W. State St.
West Lafayette, IN 47907
	Phone:
765-496-1489

Fax:
765-496-2926

E-Mail:
sbrouder@purdue.edu

	
	
	

	Iowa:
	Antonio Mallarino

Iowa State University

Department of Agronomy

Ames, IA 5011
	Phone:
515-294-6200

Fax:
515-294-3163

E-Mail:
apmallar@iastate.edu

	
	
	

	Kansas:
	Dave Mengel

Department of Agronomy

Kansas State University

2004 Throckmorton Plant Sciences Center

Manhattan, KS  66506-5501
	Phone:
785-532-2166
Fax:
785-532-6094
E-Mail: dmengel@ksu.edu

	
	
	

	Michigan:
	Darryl Warncke

582 Plant & Soil Sciences Bldg.

Dept. of Crop & Soil Sciences

Michigan State University

East Lansing, MI 48824
	Phone:
517-355-0271, x1270
Fax:
517-355-0270
E-Mail:
warncke@msu.edu

	
	
	

	Minnesota:
	
	

	
	
	


	Missouri:
	Manjula V. Nathan

23 Mumford

Soil and Plant Testing Laboratory

University of Missouri

Columbia, MO 65211
	Phone:
573-882-3250

Fax:
573-884-4288

E-Mail:
nathanm@missouri.edu

	
	
	

	Nebraska:
	
	

	North 

Dakota:
	David Franzen
Box 5758
North Dakota State University
Fargo, ND 58105-5758
	Phone:
701-231-8884
Fax:
701-231-6186
E-Mail: david.franzen@ndsu.edu

	
	
	

	Ohio:
	
	

	
	
	

	South

Dakota:
	Ron Gelderman

Plant Science Dept, Ag Hall

South Dakota State University

Brookings, SD 57007
	Phone:
605-688-4770

Fax:
605-688-4667
E-Mail:
Ronald_Gelderman@sdstate.edu

	
	
	

	Wisconsin:
	John Peters

Soil and Forage Analysis Lab

8396 Yellowstone Dr.

Marshfield, WI 54449
	Phone:
715-387-2523

Fax:
715-387-1723

E-Mail:
jbpeter1@wisc.edu

	
	
	


Other Participants:

	
	
	

	Keith Reid
	581 Huron St.

Ontario Ministry of Agriculture,

Food & Rural Affairs

Stratford, Ontario N5A 5T8
	Phone:
519-271-9269

Fax:
519-273-5278

E-Mail:
keith.reid@ontario.ca

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	Jon Dahl
	A84 Plant and Soil Sciences Bldg.

Michigan State University

East Lansing, MI 48824
	Phone:
517-355-0218, x126
Fax:
517-355-1732

E-Mail:
dahl@msu.edu


	Brian Hill
	Soil Testing Lab

Iowa State University
G501 Agronomy Hall
Ames, IA  50011
	Phone:
515-294-6757

Fax:
515-294-5567
E-Mail:
bhill@iastate.edu


	Kent Martin
	Department of Agronomy

Kansas State University

2308 Throckmorton Plant Sciences
Manhattan, KS 66506
	Phone:
785-532-7879
Fax:
785-532-6094
E-Mail:
kentlm@ksu.edu

	Carrie Laboski
	Department of Soil Science
Univ. of Wisconsin-Madison

1525 Observatory Drive
Madison, WI53706
	Phone:
608-263-2795

Fax:
608-265-2595
E-Mail:
laboski@wisc.edu


	Other Participants:
Roger Eliason
	Not able to attend in 2007
Rm. 135 Crops Research

1903 Hendon Ave.

Dept. of Soil, Water & Climate

University of Minnesota

St. Paul, MN 55108
	Phone:
612-625-7701

Fax:
612-624-3420

E-Mail:
elias004@umn.edu

	
	
	


